Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

February 6, 2012
Members in attendance: Mr. Wise, Chairman; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Web Master; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Barnes, Eagle/OA Advisor; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Cathcart, Mr. Heron; Mr. Fletcher; Mr. Rennebaum; J. Cathcart, SPL; J. Ranta (SPL-elect); Ryan Smith
January’s minutes were approved.
Mr. Cannon (Treasurer)

· The Treasurer’s report was presented and approved.
· Balances do not include dues yet, but will be updated after rechartering is completed and information is available.

· 20 scouts have signed up for summer camp. The number may increase if any of the new scouts decide to attend.

· 19 people are going to Washington, DC.

· A discrepancy was noted in J. Ranta’s balance due.

Jacob Cathcart (Senior Patrol Leader)

· C. Barnes will coordinate Order of the Arrow (OA) elections at tomorrow’s meeting.
· Our next Court of Honor is scheduled for February 14.

· Junior Leadership Training (JLT) was successful; meetings were planned for the next six months.
· Scouting for Food pick up will be next week.
Josh Ranta (Senior Patrol Leader-elect)

· Josh would like more badge opportunities for troop members. He will speak with Mr. Clamp and Mr. S. Lee. He is considering working on Backpacking and Hiking for the AT campout.

· Merit Badge University is the same weekend as our AT campout, so Mr. Clamp has not registered the troop.

Greg Lee (Scoutmaster’s Report)

· The troop had a good campout at Knox Scout Reservation in Augusta. 13 boys attended.

· Activities included a one hour service project (hauling wood) and pioneering.

· The troop had a strong turn-out for the JLT. Planning sheets have been sent to Mr. McGregor so information can be updated on the website.

· Colonel Rennebaum has organized the next campout at Camp McCrady. Mr. Hunton is working on the Appalachian Trail (AT) campout scheduled for March.

· Mr. Lee recommended that the troop make “Uncle Ed” an honorary member of our Eagle patrol, including coming up with an appropriate Eagle name. Uncle Ed let the troop stay in his pasture near the AT for several years.

Mr. Bebber (Outdoor Activities)

· The next few campouts are as follows:
February 24-26 is Camp McCrady (Rennebaum coordinating)
March 23 – 25 is the Appalachian Trail (Hunton coordinating)
April 20 – 22 is a gem mine in North Carolina

May 18 – 20 is Hunting Island

Mr. Rennebaum (Camp McCrady)

· The camp McCrady trip is scheduled for February 24 - 26. 
· The boys will have access to the simulation center, the leadership reaction center and MOUT (land navigation).

· MREs will be provided. Total cost for food will be $10 per scout or adult.

· A group from Pack 803 plans to come out for a visit.

· Mr. Rennebaum needs a list of attendees.

· Mr. Heron added that Pack 48’s crossover will be Saturday night, February 25. Consequently, he will leave the campout to run the crossover.

Mr. Law (Advancements)
· Rechartering is completed. 51 youth and 21 adults have been registered.

· The following adults need to recertify in Youth Protection:

Ms. McGregor

Mr. Ranta

Mr. Wise

Mr. Law

Mr. Barnes (Eagle and OA Advisor)
· T. Lee needs to complete some merit badges before May.

· R. Short has finished his project; he just needs paper approval.

· M. Short and C. Blanchette passed their Eagle boards in January.

· OA elections are tomorrow night. M. Heron, J. Jordan, R. Short, E. Izett and C. Fletcher are eligible.

· The next Ordeal is March 9 – 10. Any boy that goes through it gets a discount for the National OA Conference (NOAC).

· The Dixie Fellowship is scheduled for April.

· The Spring Fellowship is scheduled for the same weekend in May as our Hunting Island trip.

· Anyone wearing the lodge flap on his scout shirt needs to be current with dues.

· The 2013 Jamboree will have a fitness/high adventure focus. Cost is $1400, and four scouts from our troop have committed (C. Barnes, C. Edenfield, B. Jalen, and R. Kuenzli). 

· Mr. Hunton is a CPR instructor and will teach adult leaders. We need a date, and the session will last a full day. There will be a cost involved. We need to have leaders with CPR and Red Cross First Aid certification. CPR certification lasts for two years.
· Mr. Barnes is working on his Wood Badge.

Mr. McGregor (Web Master/DC Trip)
· The website is updated with all of the information and photographs received.
· DC trip itinerary, menus and shopping lists are completed.

· Mr. Kuenzli had offered to pay for everyone’s visit to the Newseum.

Mr. Ranta (Fundraising)
· The Fatz pancake breakfast is scheduled for March 31. Tickets have been distributed, and more are available.
· Mr. Ranta has decided not to coordinate a Summer 2013 Seabase trip due to health issues. He passed coordination responsibilities to Mr. Fletcher. Six people have expressed an interest in going.
Mr. Heron (Crossovers)

· Pack 48’s crossover is February 25 at the Columbia Convention Center. Two boys will join our troop.
· Pack 803’s crossover is March 17 at St. Andrews Presbyterian. Five boys will join our troop.

Mr. Wise (Troop Committee Chair)

· We are still in need of adult leadership at CRM. The person in charge needs to be a registered troop leader; preferably, he would be able to stay all week.
· M. Wyatt may be able to help. G. Lee may be able to lead.

Ryan Smith

· Ryan wants to thank everyone who helped with his project. He will give a list of helpers to Mr. Law.

